EAGLE NEWSLETTER November 2, 2023



Mrs. Quick's office hours:

Monday, Wednesday & Friday from 7:30 am—9:15 am & 10:15 am — 4:00 pm Tuesday & Thursday from 7:30 am - 8:15 am, 9:00 am—12:00 pm & 2:00 pm—4:00 pm.

To contact her outside of her office hours, please call the school office and leave a message or email her at squick@stpaulwpne.org.

ABSENT STUDENTS: PARENTS a friendly Reminder that a parent MUST CALL the school office if your child will be absent from school. Please DO NOT send word with a sibling or just text their teacher. If you do not call the school office your child will be marked "Absent Unexcused." Thank you!

TARDY, ARRIVING LATE OR LEAVING EARLY STUDENTS: Signing your child In & Out of school is mandatory! PLEASE REMEMBER TO STOP IN TO THE SCHOOL OFFICE TO SIGN YOUR CHILD IN AND OUT. This includes if they had a morning appointment or arrive late to school, after 8:00 am, for any reason as well as if they leave school for any appointment or activity during school hours. Thank you!

STUDENTS OR SIBLINGS LEAVING EARLY FOR EVENTS: If you would like your child to leave early for an appointment or event, or have a sibling leave early for an event please either CALL THE office with your verbal permission or SEND A WRITTEN NOTE, signed by you, requesting their release. For the safety of your child, we can not accept the students or another sibling's word as permission. We appreciate your help and understanding.

Please help us keep our students and staff safe by stopping in to the school office during school hours and signing in and out whenever you enter our building for any reason such as volunteering, lunch help, etc. This has been something that we apologize we have not been very strict on in the past. However, it is something that we intend to be more diligent about from now and into the future. We appreciate your understanding and help in keeping our students and staff safe!

Daylight Savings Time Ends Sunday, Nov. 5th. Turn your clocks back 1 hour before you go to bed Saturday night!

The 2023 St. Paul Lutheran Ministries Christmas Program Practice begins THIS Sunday, Nov. 5th from 8:00-9:00 am in the Music Room at the school. It will be every Sunday through Dec. 3rd. Final practice will be Wednesday, Dec. 6th at the Nielsen Center from 4:45-6:45 with food being provided. Mark your calendar—The Christmas Program will be Sunday, Dec. 10th at 2:00 pm at the Nielsen Center with the Cookie Walk to follow. More information on the Cookie Walk to follow.

\$2 Free Dress Day is Tuesday, November 7th with the funds being used to pay for Christian Service Project activities.

Student Council Meeting, Tuesday, November 7th 3:30-4:00pm.

Open Gym/Conditioning will be November 7th & 14th from 7-8:30 pm. This is open to all boys & girls in 5th-8th grade that will be playing St. Paul basketball.

Veterans' Day Assembly at Public for K-8th grade will be Friday, November 10th at 9:30 am. We will travel by bus up to public for the program and return when it is over. Please be sure to thank any currently serving military personnel or veteran for their service. It is only due to their sacrifices that we can enjoy the freedom to worship and share the love of Jesus as we do today!

Mandatory Basketball Parents Meeting (Boys & Girls) is Tue., Nov. 14th at 7:00pm. Practice begins Monday, Nov. 27th.

The 2023 Math Bee at St. Paul's Arlington is Tuesday, November 21st at 1:00pm

Thanksgiving Break is Wednesday, Nov 22nd through Friday, November 24th. Enjoy the 5 day weekend!

Second Qtr. Chapel Offerings are going towards the Food Pantry. We have collected \$54.70 so far.

If you need to contact Pastor Gierke, please call him at the church office at 402.372.2111, on his cell at 501.472.7382 or email him at jpgierke@stpaulwp.org.



ST. PAUL LUTHERAN SCHOOL MISSION STATEMENT

"St. Paul School is in partnership with parents in providing a Christ-centered education that will equip children in pre-school through eighth grade to faithfully serve as witnessing Christians and productive citizens."

St. Paul Lutheran School Families:



We are excited for your child(ren) to be a part of sharing the Christmas story this year with our church families, school families and the community!

Important Information/Dates

Christmas program practice will be held during school. However, your children are also invited to join practice with our church families which wil be held each Sunday from 8:00-9:00 a.m. November 5-December 3 in the Music Room at St. Paul Lutheran School.

Joint Dress Rehearsal with our Church Families:

Wednesday, December 6th at the Nielsen Center from 4:45-6:45 p.m. Kid Friendly Food will be provided.



Attire:

Wear your Christmas best! (Some students may be wearing a costume over their outfits)

St. Paul Lutheran School Staff & Board of Parish Education Shay Miller, Kari Penrose, Antonia Reimers, Nancy Reppert, Tara Reppert

